Dear Friends in the Lord,

Time just seems to pass so quickly these days and its time again to bring you another update.

The last session of the Alpha course that has been running in the Church was held last Friday. This session has given much encouragement with people coming along fairly regularly, especially the couple that joined later on and caught up with the others who had been coming before them.

Two things are planned for follow-up. One is a meal together with the group before the summer and before people start heading off in different directions. The second thing is a follow-up bible study to seek to maintain contact with these folks and to try and take them further along the Christian pathway.

The folks involved with the second group that started up with three invited people coming is continuing but has been somewhat slowed up because of people being away quite a lot recently.

This Thursday 11th another meeting is being planned with the buyer about the sale of the property at the Voice of the Gospel ministries. It's not exactly very clear why he wants to meet us but he has asked for a meeting. As far as we know the sale is still going ahead and we haven't had any more news as to the contrary but we'll see what Thursday's meeting brings.

On Saturday 13th we have our AGM of the association of the Voice of the Gospel which is always important regarding the future of the work. It will be even more important this time as we think about the future of the work if and when the property is sold.

A common worship service is being held on Sunday 14th which will bring together the different Evangelical Churches in the town of Aix-en-Provence. This is usually held each year but has not been so regularly held over the past couple of years or so because of the covid virus and other different reasons.

We would greatly appreciate your prayers for the above mentioned things and that People might be blessed and the Lord glorified in all of this.

We send our warm greetings in the Lord to one and all,

Graham et Alison.

6, Lotissement "Les Iris", 2811 Avenue Thiers, 13320 BOUC BEL AIR, FRANCE.

Tél.: 0033 954 338 325 Port.: 0033 628 206 061